
 

 

Rāpare, 20 Hoongongoi  2023/ Thursday, 20 July 2023 

 
Kia Ora Tatou 

I  hope you have all managed at least some rest and relaxation over the 
holiday break and are ready for another busy term. We have much learning 
to do and memories to make.  

A special welcome to the 16 new students who have joined us this term. We 
wish you and your tamariki a happy and successful time as you transition into 
Hauraki School.  

  

Brand new five year olds being taught by teachers, Mrs Jess Ryder and 
Mrs Eunsun Kim 

Please be sure to read this newsletter each fortnight so that you keep 
abreast of school happenings and your child does not miss out on potential 
opportunities.  

Termly syndicate letters will also go out today. It is important that this is also 
read as it conveys important messages and dates. 
In the junior letter there is one incorrect date .i.e. the Arts Festival to which 
you are all invited (although mainly middle and senior students performing) 
is to be held on Wednesday 13 September 1pm and 7pm and not Thursday 
14th as stated in the newsletter. 

 
HOLIDAYS 

Please be reminded that all tamariki are required by law under the 
Education and Training Act 2020 to be at school during term time 
unless unwell. Teachers are invested in your children and it is often 
disappointing for both parties when they are unnecessarily absent because of 
family holidays and children miss out on planned events that they have been 
working towards.  

I urge you to give this careful consideration when planning trips.  

KEY DATES 

Thursday 27 July  
Rippa and Tackle Rugby Field day 
 
Thursday 27 July 7.30pm   
Maori whanau gathering in school 
staff room 
       
Friday 28 July  
Bike testing for 9 years and over 
including those turning 9 this term  

Tuesday 1 August 7.30pm 
PTA meeting  in school staffroom 

Wednesday 2 August  
Brad Johnstone Rugby Shield 
Hauraki v Belmont 3.30pm at 
Takapuna Grammar 
 
Thursday 3 August  
Scooter testing for 9 years and over 
including those turning 9 this term  
 
Friday 4 August 
Mathex Competition  

Tuesday 8 August 
Navy band playing at school 
assembly  
 
Thursday 10 August 
House Captains to attend Leaders 
Day at Kristin School 

 

Year 6’s coding using robots 

 



 

 

FAMOUS PERSON 
Congratulations to Sophia Edmonds and her achievements at a 
national competition during the holidays.  She made it into the 
finals and was placed second on the balance beam earning 
herself a silver medal. We are so very proud of her! 

 

 

GUITAR LESSONS AT HAURAKI SCHOOL 
Unleash you inner rockstar in our small group guitar 
lessons! 

Join us for an exhilarating journey where you'll have a 
blast learning the latest radio hits while step by step, 
discovering essential skills such as; strumming, playing 
and learning to read riffs and melodies and We’ll also 
build up to writing your own songs too! Our lessons 
create a fun and engaging environment where you'll 
learn the skills for creative expression, helping you 
become the guitar hero you've always wanted to be. 
 
All our classes start from the very beginning, so no 
experience needed! our lessons are in the music room 
every Wednesday and Friday after school.  
 
Call John 
022 604 8766 
JOHN.CASSON@MUSIQHUB.CO.NZ 

 
CHESS 

  

UNIFORM 
We apologise for not having socks available for purchase at the moment due to reasons outside our 
control. We are expecting them in about three weeks time so in the meantime affected students are able 
to wear something as close as possible to silver grey. Girls of course can wear black tights. 

Otherwise, please be reminded that school uniform must be worn correctly. 

    
Soup preparation Star making Fantail making Stick games 

 
Clarinda Franklin 
Principal 

Above are snapshots of the junior school celebrating 
matariki today based on different story books. 

mailto:John.casson@musiqhub.co.nz


 

 

SPORTS 
 

BASKETBALL - PYTHONS 

The Hauraki Pythons recently won the championship division at the YMCA's 
basketball competition. The players worked really hard throughout the season 
and have come away with a very big trophy! Well done to all the students 
involved. 

Pythons to the right: Daniel McLiver, Leon Xu, Kash Baskerville, Henry Ryder. 
Absent: Keanu Anesi and Cody Wignall. 
 
Thanks to Ollie Wilkinson for playing for the team in the final.  

BASKETBALL - COMETS 

Congratulations to the Comets basketball team who won the sportsmanship 
award for the u10 league! We are all so proud of them! 

From left: Maya Schick, Charlotte Wong, Zoe Curtin, Taylor Metcalfe, Makai 
Anesi, Georgia Wensor, Daisy Keber, Scarlett Chauvineau, McKenzie Thorpe. 

  
 

 

PTA NEWS 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 

              

 


